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Mr. John Kniery
Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review 
Board
525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor 
Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re: Montrose Behavioral Health Hospital (Proj. No. 22 – 034) 
Permit Alteration Request 

Dear Mr. Kniery: 

Pursuant to Section 1130.750 of the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
(“HFSRB”) rules, I am writing on behalf of Acadia Healthcare Company, Inc. and Chicago BH 
Hospital, LLC d/b/a Montrose Behavioral Health Hospital (the “Permit Holders”) (collectively, 
the “Permit Holders”) to request an alteration to the above referenced project to increase the total 
project costs to $36,405,997.  

As you are aware, the HFSRB approved the Permit Holders’ certificate of need application 
for the modernization of the Montrose Behavioral Health Hospital adult building located at 4840 
North Marine Drive, Chicago, Illinois (the “Project”).  Modernization of the adult building, which 
was constructed in the 1960s, presented numerous challenges that were outside the scope of the 
original project, which increased the construction cost of project.  For example, exterior envelope 
improvements were not part of the original scope but had to be addressed once internal demolition 
exposed deterioration that had to be fixed properly.  Sanitary and storm line improvements below 
slab in the existing building were required due to deterioration which affected the scope of work 
on the first floor.    

The HFSRB’s rules allow for certain alterations to a project for which a permit has been 
issued. As set forth in 77 Ill. Admin. Code 1130.750, an increase up to 7% of the approved gross 
project is an allowable alteration that requires HFSRB approval. For your review, I have attached 
the following documents: 

 Attachment – 7 (Project Costs and Sources of Funds) 














